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Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 1st December 2015, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Byng, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Hardy, Cllr Pike, Cllr Steele, Cllr Norton, Cllr Cawley, Cllr Motley Shropshire Council.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk), Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Turley.

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only)  
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 3rd November 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman (unanimous).  

Proposed:  Cllr Alderson

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

4.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 3rd November 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1:
(Agenda Item 11.0)  Cllr Steele reported on going conversations with the resident concerned to improve passing places at Seifton Batch. If creating additional passing places is not possible perhaps improving those existing already made help on a very busy road.  Cllr Steele reported more damage had been done to the bridge in a recent collision.  Clerk to report to Chris Jackson.

6.0 Reports from Members

6.1 Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council:  Cllr Motley reported fears of a planning free for all but confirmed on going funding for Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty (ANOB) and more money for the Arts Council following the Chancellor George Osborne’s comprehensive Spending Review.  Local Government was likely to left with a funding gap from the change due to be made in business rates and still some uncertainty as to whether other sources of income would remain or larger authorities would give funds to Rural Authorities. 

Cllr Motley urged Cllr’s to encourage as many people as possible to engage with Shropshire Council’s ‘Big Conversation’ to ensure the Rural perspective is not lost. She confirmed that the Place Plan review will not be required to be completed in January but changes could still be sent in when necessary to update it and reported on a lively debate in her recent planning meeting related to a Church Stretton planning application.

6.2 Other Reports:  Cllr Norton reported on the Health and Wellbeing Strategy which appeared very positive but was unsure on how the cuts might impact on its delivery.
7.0      Correspondence

7.1 Shropshire Council -  SAMDev Briefing Note

7.2 Shropshire Council -  Tim Barker – Place Plan change

7.3 Shropshire Council – The Big Conversation letter and press release

7.4 Shropshire Council – Letter from Ruyton X1 Towns Parish Council – Road Safety presentation

7.5 Bridgnorth Environmental Maintenance – Ongoing Highways schemes 2015/16

7.6  Shropshire Rural Hub Newsletter – November 2015
8.0  
Cheques requested:  

8.1 £120.00 (St Leonards Press (Printing Culmington Parish Survey)

Resolved to pay item 8.1 (unanimous)

Proposed:   Cllr Pike

Seconded:   Cllr Norton

9.0  
Planning Applications: 

9.1 15/02228/LBC- Wisteria Cottage, Burley, Craven Arms. SY7 9LW.  Notice of permission granted – For information only.

9.2 15/02282/REF – The Knotches, Seifton Batch.  Notice of appeal dismissed – For information only.

9.3 15/04317TCA – Culmington House, Culmington.   Various Tree works.  No objection (For information only)

9.4 15/04318/TCA – Home James, 6 Culmington.  Various Tree works.  No objection (For information only)
10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £5,111.38 as at 15th October 2015.  Cashbook 

agrees. Cash Book checked and signed.
11.0 Seifton Batch –.  (see Agenda Item 5.1) Perhaps look at having hedges trimmed.  

Wait for some feedback from Diddlebury Parish Council.

12.0 Parish Plan –  Cllr’s agreed the hamper for the Parish Plan survey draw should be to 

the value of £35 plus vouchers of £20 and £10 for 2nd and 3rd prizes.    

Proposed:  Cllr Cawley

Seconded:  Cllr Pike

The tickets were drawn by (Cllr Steele) 1st prize 93 (S Norton), (Cllr Edwards) 2nd 

Prize 144 (S Heathcote), (Mr Jubb) 3rd Prize 162 (P Hardy) .  

13.0 Footpath Group  - Report from Simon Pease was read to the meeting.  Cllr’s 

commended him for all the work he had done since taking over the footpath group.  Clerk to write to thank him.  Next walk suggested for 5th January, several Cllr’s agreed to attend.  Suggest linking it in with the coffee morning.

14.0 The Transparency Code and Culmington Village Website.  Cllr’s discussed the 

opportunity to apply for grant funding  to enable the Parish Council to comply with

the new Transparency Code and set up a new Village website. Agreed that the Clerk should submit an application. 

Proposed: Cllr Edwards

Seconded: Cllr Cawley
15.0  
Speed of Traffic- Complaints related to speed of traffic had been recently made by 
two residents.  Cllr’s agreed to continue to pursue this issue with Shropshire Council.  Clerk to check if any progress had been made with the application for speed activated signs.

16.0  
Flood Action Group update- The Clerk reported a Film night had been arranged following the last meeting to enable the Shropshire Wildlife Trust to show a film on the work undertaken in Stroud to address flooding issues and how similar work could be undertaken as part of the catchment project here.  Date agreed, Tuesday January 26th 2016 at Culmington Village Hall at 7.30 pm.  It would give a good opportunity for Landowners to ask any questions or address any concerns they may have.  Notice to go into Ripples.  The National Flood Forum are arranging a visit for the group to Stroud to see the solutions used to flooding there, in the new year.  Next meeting is Thursday 14th January 2016.  Letters from the Shropshire Wildlife Trust handed to several Cllr’s as local Landowners.

A report from Cllr Turley was noted regarding standing water at the top of Seifton Lane, possibly due to a ditch needing clearing.  Clerk to contact Chris Jackson

17.0
Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) 

An update received from Mr Mark Littlejohn regarding provision of off street parking at Home James was read to the meeting.

Concern was raised at the possible closing of one Accident and Emergency Department and though one Cllr’s recent experience at Telford A & E had been

excellent, the journey to get there was not, discussion continued at to the services Ludlow would have close at hand in the future.  Clerk to write to Philip Dunne expressing these concerns.

18.0
Date of next Meeting 5th January 2016 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.05 pm.
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